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Agenda 

Review Committee 

February 22, 2017 

A310 

10:00AM-11:00AM 

 

 

1. Approval of the Minutes of January 31, 2017 

 

2. Provost’s Announcements 

 

3. Updates and reports (5-7 minutes each): 

a. Dean Gordon Gebert – School of Architecture accreditation 

b. Joseph Fantozzi – Enrollment update 

c. Felix Lam – Budget snapshot 

 

4. Questions and Discussion 

 

5. Adjournment of the Committee of the Whole 

 

6. Convening of Personnel Committee (11:00am) 

 
 

 
 
 



Review Committee Minutes 
February 22, 2017     

10:00 a.m. 
 
Present: G. Barabino, M. Driscoll, K. Foster, G. Gebert, D. Jeruzalmi, G. Johnson, E. Koch, F. 
Lam, T. Liss, C. Lloyd, R. Menon, J. Mercado, G. Murphy, P. Occhiogrosso, J. Reina, D. 
Robinson, J. Siderakis, C. Stewart, M. R. Strzeszewski, W. Thornton, M. Trevisan, A. Undieh, L. 
Zinnanti, J. Alvarez (ex-officio), T. Scala (ex-officio). 
Excused: M. Baptiste, M, Brownlee, D. Cintrón, K. Ihrer, D.D. Mozeleski, K. Witherspoon 
Guests: L. Leonardo (For K. Ihrer), J. Fantozzi 

 
I. Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of January 31, 2017 were approved with minor change.  
 
II.  Provost’s Announcements 
 
Interim Provost Driscoll commenced the meeting at 10:02 am and proceeded with her report as 
follows:  
 Immigration and Students: The recent executive order provides more details about 

deportation of immigrants and the threshold of criminal offense which will determine if 
they will be asked to leave the country.  Provost noted that DACA students are affected 
by this and we should look carefully at the public communication, even if these not 
related to the seven banned countries.  Provost Driscoll stated that she is working with 
different offices in regards to the communication coming from registrar and other student 
services offices.  She also reported that it is DACA/DREAMer student’s choice to make 
their immigration status public, but it is our responsibility to secure Admissions and 
Financial Aid records for all our students regardless of their status. 
 
Provost Driscoll reported that CUNY is getting professional advice to ensure we are 
informed, since rules are constantly changing.  Mr. Occhiogrosso noted that laws have 
been tightened since 9/11and law enforcement offices can inquire about student 
information. Under no circumstances are we to provide records -- all requests made via 
mail or by phone should be sent to Occhiogrosso’s office to be addressed.   
 

 IG Report: The Provost reported that the IG report is going forward.  Additional 
documentation is pending and changes in practices are likely.  She reported that the RF 
and 21st Century accounts will need to implement policies for the year round salaries that 
receive additional compensation.  This will include multiple position forms throughout 
the year. 

SVP Zinnanti noted that training is being provided once a month for COOs to 
address ethics for the use of Pcards, travel, etc. 

 Advisory Board:  The Provost with the Deans is working with the Student Disability 
Services Office regarding best practices and establishing an advisory council. 

 Chairs’ Meeting: There is an upcoming Chairs’ meeting focusing on Tenure/Promotion 
and other faculty matters.  



 New Tool: Hobsons Retain is a new system used to communicate with students using 
targeted lists (such as for those with outstanding tuition balance, etc.)..  This new system 
is scheduled to be implemented fall 2017.  Sometime mid-March training will be 
conducted to allow ample time for a smooth organization. 

 Akademos Virtual Bookstore: This new online system for ordering books and materials 
will replace Follett.  Akademos, adopted by several CUNY senior colleges, will benefit 
students and faculty alike.  It is scheduled to be fully implemented for the fall 2017 
semester and whatever part of summer session can be accommodated.   SVP Zinnanti is 
working with a team to provide training for the online order system. There is a meeting 
scheduled with Deans and Chairs to provide an update about the process. 

 Data: Provost reported that data is being collected about student success initiatives and 
how they affect student performance and retention.  The College is looking to invest in 
and study many efforts that have been funded over the past several years, and to examine 
how IR can inform the process. 

 
III. Updates and Reports: 
 
Architecture School: - Dean G. Gebert 
Acting Dean Gebert provided an update on the accreditation process for the Spitzer School of 
Architecture.  He reported that three of the six programs are subject to accreditation and noted 
that the initial report for the current accreditation was sent in to reviewers for approval. Dean 
Gebert is happy to report there were only minor changes and the report was fully accepted for 
their visit in March. Dean Gebert explained the process which is broken down into three steps 
(report, accept and verify).  Two of these steps have already been completed and the final step 
will be completed with their site visit in March over 4 days to verify what was reported.   
 
Dean Gebert discussed that there were a few areas of concerns, these are:   

1) Resources – Very common in this budget climate 
 2) Assessment- Documentation is weak although processes are okay 

3) Strategic Planning for School – Current strategic is 10 years old and this is a big issue 
since it has been in “Draft” format for far too long without being approved by the School 
4) Soft issues and current college investigations  

 
Dean Gebert closed by saying that the visit is scheduled for March 11-15, 2017 and also by 
thanking David Robinson for all the support his office has provided the School during this 
process.  Others in the room agreed with Dean Gebert and acknowledge Mr. Robinson for his 
dedication and support to the Schools/Divisions.  
 
Enrollment Management – J. Fantozzi 
Guest speaker Mr. Joseph Fantozzi reported on enrollment.  Mr. Fantozzi distributed a chart 
showing the College’s enrollment for spring 2017 in comparison with spring 2016.  Although 
numbers are not final, the enrollment is projected to be approximately 100 students higher than 
spring 2016.  Graduate student retention has also been increasing, except for transfer students 
who have decreased across the university.  (See Enrollment Headcount chart Appendix 1).   
 
Discussion about enrollment verification and census reporting were discussed, it was noted that 
official enrollment numbers will be provided after census date.  Mr. Fantozzi noted that as of 



today 10% of spring 2017 enrollment has not been verified.  Unfortunately because of this, it 
created delays for current reports and it also creates manual process for the admission’s office. 
 
Mr. Fantozzi stated that high school students, the College Now program is down by 10%.  On the 
other hand, Study Group has been actively recruiting to reach their target by the fall 2017 
semester.  There are currently 8-10 students enrolled for the spring 2017.   
 
Finance and Administration: - AVP F. Lam 
 
AVP Lam presented the Fiscal Year 2018 State Executive/City Preliminary Budget (memo 
attached-Appendix 2).  He stated that there is a potential $250 tuition increase for FY18; 
however, not all the funds will be allocated to colleges.  It is expected that CUNY will be taking 
a percentage to cover fringe benefits and other gaps.   He stated that differential tuition programs 
will remain as is. 
  
Mr. Lam noted that CUNY is working with McKinsey & Company to identify savings across the 
university.  Their target is to save $14M in their first year for an ultimate goal of $75M.    He 
stated this may entail more centralization and less control for the colleges, including foundations.  
 
Mr. Lam reported on tuition collection.  Our tuition target is $88M and as of today we are half 
way there, aiming for a 97% collection rate, where we have been between 90-95% historically.  
We need to rely on a strong 2017 summer enrollment to meet our target for the current fiscal 
year.   
 Students who do not pay will be de-registered because of non-payment. 
 
A question was asked about how soon the FY18 budget will be available; Mr. Lam responded 
that the budget will be available early June. 
 
 
IV. Questions and Discussion: 
No questions 
 
V.   Adjournment of the Committee of the Whole: 
The meeting of the whole was adjourned at 11:11am 
 
VI. Personnel: 
The Committee moved to the consideration of personnel matters.   
 
VII. Adjournment of the Personnel Action Committee:  
The meeting was adjourned at 12:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Julissa Alvarez, Executive Secretary to the Review Committee 
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